City of Napoleon, Ohio

Engineering Department
255 West Riverview Avenue, P.O. Box 151
Napoleon, OH 43545
Chad . Lulfs, P.E., P.S.. City Engineer
Telephone: (419)592-4010 Fax; (419) 599-8393
waww. napoleonofiio.com

Hearthind Values, Fowiy Crportisuties

July 15, 2010

Donald Moore
590 Becklee Drive
Napoleon, OH 43545

Re: 409 W. Washington Street
Sanitary Sewer Connection

Dear Mr. Moore,

During the W. Washington Street & Avon Place Improvements project, the City of Napoleon discovered that
the existing sanitary sewer services for 403, 409, & 411 W. Washington Street were all connected into one (1)
sanitary sewer service. Per Rule 10.1 (E) of the City of Napoleon Rules for Water and Sewer Service, “A
separate and independent building sewer shall be provided for every building...”

To come into compliance with this rule, you are hereby given notice that the sanitary sewer services for 403 &
411 W. Washington Street must be removed from the sanitary sewer service for 409 W. Washington Street.
Although the sanitary sewer service for 409 W. Washington Street does not require relocation, the work
required to relocate the other two (2) sanitary sewer services may require excavation on the property located at
409 W. Washington Street. All work must be completed within sixty (60) days from the date of this letter. The
cost of this work shall be the responsibility of the affected property owners.

Failure to comply with this notice shall constitute a violation of Rule 27 (E) of the City of Napoleon Rules for
Water and Sewer Service, “...the City may seek a civil injunction and abatement from a court of competent
jurisdiction; further, violations of any water or sewer Rule ... will be just cause for termination of service.”

All corrective work performed must be per the City of Napoleon’s standards. All specifications, permits, and
inspections must be obtained from the City of Napoleon’s Engineering Department. All information regarding
the location and depth of the new sanitary sewer laterals provided for the affected properties can also be
obtained from the City of Napoleon’s Engineering Department. The Engineering Department may be reached
at 419-592-4010 between 7:30 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. We appreciate your attention to this matter.

Yours truly,
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Chad E. Lulfs, P.E., P.S.
City of Napoleon Engineer

cc: Dr. Jon A. Bisher, City Manager
David Grahn, City Law Director
Jeff Marihugh, Operations Superintendent
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